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Community Libraries and 

‘Fun with Books’
2021 Newsletter 
THANK YOU for supporting Omushana’s Community Libraries & 

‘Fun with Books’ Programmes 

As we all know, 2021 has been a challenging year.  Covid restrictions in Uganda meant that our libraries were closed for much of the year; schools have now been closed for most of the time since March 2020.  However, our wonderful team of librarians remained committed to doing whatever they could to continue the projects and open the libraries whenever rules permitted.
Despite the challenges, thanks to your continued support, we still have good news and positive stories to report.  And we end the year in a strong position to resume all projects when schools and libraries fully re-open in January 2022.  
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Buhoma and Ruhija Libraries were open from April to June. We funded essential equipment such as hand washing facilities, sanitizer and thermometer guns (all requirements in Uganda) to ensure that Covid guidelines could be followed.  During those few weeks, the Librarians worked very 
hard to ensure all schools were visited and had new sets of books available in their book boxes – especially important at a time when children were not able to enter the libraries in large numbers. Books from these two libraries are now lent out to over 25 schools. The laptops (more than 15) were also put to good use for those weeks.
[image: image6.emf]The Footsteps Library which Omushana supports played a particularly important role this year. Situated in the heart of the small town of Rubuguri, librarian Ben converted the back room into a well ventilated classroom with benches and a blackboard.  Along with Leonard,  headteacher at one of the local schools, he held book reading sessions and classes (ensuring children were adequately distanced and wearing masks).  Books were also loaned out to children and teachers.  When schools opened for a few weeks in April to June, Ben distributed new book boxes and visited the schools to encourage reading.

- 2 -

  [image: image17.jpg]


    [image: image2.jpg]J LR | L

il
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The most exciting news comes from our newest library which hasn’t even been officially opened yet!  The building was completed during 2020 but still only housed about 300 books and 2 laptops until very recently (see more news below). However, this library is already playing an important role in community especially during lockdowns and school closures. The P7 (top) Class of Gisozi School, which hosts the library, were lucky to be able to access the books and computers in the lead up to their Primary Leaving Exams which were held in February 2021 (delayed from 2020).  Four of the pupils even set up a study club (the Giraffe Group) and met together at the library while schools were closed. This resulted in the most amazing outcome.  Shadulac, the head teacher, explains:

“Yesterday, the Uganda National Examinations Board (UNEB) released results for the 2020 Primary Leaving Examinations (PLE). Many public schools have registered poor performance. We saw it coming given the hardships the children met in the first lockdown (March to Sept 2020). As for our school, it's a different story. For the first time in the history of this community and this school, we have 8 children who achieved Division One (the highest grade) and no candidate failed!  

The 4 members of Giraffe Group excelled highly, including the best female, Brenda, who is the first girl to score an aggregate of 10. Our school has emerged best in the whole county, beating 20 schools including private ones. 

This performance is attributed to:

1. The presence of the Library. According to UNEB, many candidates failed due to the literacy levels that had slowed tremendously during 9 months lockdown. But ours, especially the Giraffe members who had been frequently visiting this library, were covered! 

2. Reading skills acquired and practised by our teachers. They have been able to help our candidates enjoy reading since the teacher training seminars run by Omushana. This made it really easy for candidates to understand the exam materials.

The community is really happy and in celebratory mood for this turnaround performance which has been credited to the Library.  THANKS OMUSHANA. 
It's now foreseeable that we are going to be the centre of education excellence in this county. With the Mgahinga Community and IT centre at our disposal, we are unstoppable!”
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Photos of members of the 
Giraffe Club at the library
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Before the end of 2021, Gill (Omushana Trustee) was able to visit all the libraries and deliver 40 boxes of books and equipment such as pens and pencils which were shipped to Uganda in 2020 and have been waiting in a warehouse in Entebbe for 20 months!  Over 200 books were delivered to each of Buhoma, Ruhija and Rubuguli Libraries and over 500 books were delivered to Mgahinga Library.  These were books donated by many UK schools including Newnham Junior School (London), Minsterley, Trinity, Grange, Greenacres, Hanwood, Condover & St Edward’s Schools (Shropshire), Wightwick School (Wolverhampton) and St Patrick’s School (Leicester).
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New laptops were also taken to Ruhija and Mgahinga and another three book boxes were added bringing the total at all libraries to over 30.

Our annual “Advent Book Challenge” continues to provide lots of wonderful new story books, specially selected as with African themes and suitable for reading out loud.  40 books were sponsored in 2020 and so far over 50 books have been purchased in December 2021. 
The 2020 books have been delivered to the librarians so they have lots of lovely new stories to entertain the children in 2022.  Thanks to everyone who donated ( 
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So we close 2021 with our wonderful team of full time and volunteer librarians: Moses, Caroline, Speria, Dennis, Ben, Japheth and Innocent, keen to resume their activities next year and with more resources than ever thanks to your support.
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